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   Founded 1906 
  

R e c t o r y :   6 1 0 - 6 6 4 - 0 2 0 7            F a x :   6 1 0 - 6 6 4 - 3 5 5 9  
Parish Religious Education Office and Youth Office:  610-664-1942     

      

Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil:  5:00 p.m.     Sunday:  8:30 a.m.   10:30 a.m.   7:00 p.m. 

Monday – Friday:  7:30 a.m.       Saturday:  8:00 a.m.  
 

  Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confessions):  Saturdays at 4:15 PM, also by appointment 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
   

Reverend Monsignor Gerard C. Mesure, J.D., J.C.D., M.A. … Pastor          Director of Parish Outreach:  Peggy Haley   

Reverend Sean P. Bransfield, J.C.L., M.A., M.Div.… Parochial Vicar           Director of Liturgical Music:  Berthilla Wiscount 

Reverend John A. McGinnis, Retired Priest             Coordinator of Religious Education:  Peggy Haley 

Brandon M. Artman, Parish Seminarian                            Director of Youth/Young Adult Ministry:  Katie Bryson                                   
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  
 

NEW PARISHIONERS: Welcome to Saint Matthias Parish!    Please see one of 

the priests after any weekend Mass, or call the Rectory if you are interested 

in registering at Saint Matthias Parish. 

 

RECTORY OFFICE HOURS:  The office staff is available for business matters 

Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.   

 

APPOINTMENTS:  You are asked to arrange an appointment in advance by 

telephone with the Priest you wish to see. 

 

SICK CALLS: Emergencies – Please call the Rectory.  Hospital Visitation – 

The Parish Priests will be happy to visit any Parishioner who is hospitalized.  

Please contact the Rectory, since hospitals do not contact the Rectory. 
 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM: The Sacrament of Baptism is administered most 

Sundays at 11:30 a.m.  Arrangements are made in advance at the Rectory.  

Sponsors must   provide proof of eligibility by a letter from their respective 

Pastors.  First-time parents attend a Pre-Jordan Meeting prior to Baptism, 

which is arranged at a mutually convenient time. 

 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE: Arrangements must be made with the Pastor    

at least six months before the date of the Wedding.  Pre-Cana instructions are 

required. Weddings may be scheduled on Saturdays between 10:00 a.m. and 

2:00 p.m., or on Friday evenings. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

F E B R U A R Y  12 ,  2017  –  S I X T H  S U N D A Y  I N  O R D I N A R Y  T I M E
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February 12, 2017 
Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

 

 

Saturday, February 11 – Vigil, Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

*5:00  Nelson & Mary Ellen Keyser and Family 
 

Sunday, February 12 – Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:30 For Our Parishioners 
10:30  Patrick Farrelly 
7:00  In Thanksgiving for Dr. Bryan X. DeSouza 
 

Monday, February 13 – Weekday 
7:30 Eugene Chovanes 
  

Tuesday, February 14 – Ss. Cyril & Methodius 
7:30  Bob Tuckett 
 

Wednesday, February 15 – Weekday  
7:30 Agnes Dixon 
 

Thursday, February 16 – Weekday 
7:30 Roge & Margo Loreti 

                      

Friday, February 17 – Weekday/7 Founders of the Servite Order  

7:30 For Our Parishioners 
  

Saturday, February 18 – Weekday/BVM 

8:00 Eugene Chovanes 
5:00  Nina and Al Baldi 
 

Sunday, February 19 – Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
*8:30 Robert & Lourdeline Tarampi  

(40th Wedding Anniversary) 
10:30  MMA Class of 1966 
7:00  For Our Parishioners 
 

* Extraordinary support through the Saint Matthias Day Program  

 
LIVING LIGHTS:  On the side of the Sanctuary near 
the statue of the Sacred Heart is a place where three 
candles burn for special intentions.  If you wish to have 
one of these candles burning for your intention, please 
bring your donation and intention to the sacristy or the 
rectory office.  The Donation for these candles is $10.  
This week’s candles are lit for: Our Youth, Family and 
Marriage, and Special Intention (request of Claire 
Chovanes). 

 
TAX SEASON IS RIGHT AROUND THE CORNER!  If you need 
a statement of your 2016 contributions to Saint Matthias 
Church for preparing tax returns, please contact the 
Rectory. 

H.O.P.E. – Helping Other People Enthusiastically   
H.O.P.E. volunteers assist fellow Parishioners by 
providing transportation to doctors’ offices, banks, and 
supermarkets.  The H.O.P.E. Captain for February 13-
19 is Dolores DiGiacomo: 610-664-6043. 

 
PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK OF OUR PARISH:  

Martha Eckert, Frank Diebold, Marie 
Damas, Eleanor Kuhl, Louise Owens, 
Michele Smith, Louise Vesci, Lorraine 
Beaulieu, Dr. Joan Hurlock, Rev. 
Thomas Wheeler, S.J., Rev. James 
Moore, S.J., Chadd Kraus, Bill Duffy, 

Louis Owens, Lynne Dotsey, Toni Mastrocola, Jack 
Yura, Rev. John McGinnis, Nancy Lawler, Peggy Haley, 
and Michelle Smith.  We also pray for those served by 
our Parish in Inglis House and Bala Nursing Home. 
Please help us keep this list current: if you wish to have 
someone’s name added to or removed from our Sick 
List, please contact the Rectory.  

 
MEMBERS OF THE PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL:   
Patricia Black, Katherine Bryson (ex-officio), Andrea 
Constantino, Mike DeMonte, Maggie Duffy, Peggy 
Haley (ex-officio), Ross Holgado, Claudia Martinez, Ray 
Nepomuceno, Mark Rooney, Gina Sullivan, H. Nelson 
Keyser (finance rep), Mike Utkus, Berthilla Wiscount (ex-officio). 

 
Sacrificial Giving ~ Stewardship  

Sunday Collection – February 4/5:  $ 7,669 

Sunday Collection – February 6/7, 2016: $ 6,037 

Catholic Education Collection (February 4/5):  $ 576 

Thank you for your continued sacrificial generosity! 

 
Second Collection Envelopes: Next Weekend – 
Aging and Ill Priests.  This is a special opportunity 
to express your gratitude for the many blessings 
received through the ministry of our priests. This 
collection helps subsidize the care of aging and ill 
priests in the Archdiocese of Philadelphia.  (All second 
collection envelopes, clearly marked as such, should be placed in 
the main collection at the offertory of the Mass next weekend.) 

 
Priest Celebrant Schedule:  February 18/19: 

5:00 Father Finn 

8:30 Monsignor Mesure 

10:30 Monsignor Mesure 

7:00 Father Tran 
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Fami ly Basketball Night  
This Friday, February 17 !!  
Saint Matthias Parish Gym  

6:30 - 8:00 PM 

This is a laid-back family event designed to get us out in 

the cold weather to get out, hang out, chill out, and 

unplug! Come to the gym and play with your 

neighborhood friends and fellow parishioners (parents 

should stay - this is not a drop off thing) … we will have 

half the court dedicated to kids and adults who want to 

play an organized pick-up style basketball game, and 

we’ll have the other half of the court for those who like 

to chat or just run around. (If you have kids who aren’t 

into basketball, bring a jump rope or coloring book or 

something else, and join us anyway!)  

 
THANK YOU to all who made 
possible our culinary trip around 
the world at last Saturdayõs          
5th Annual International Supper!  

Kudos to the cooks of our tasty delights, to 
those who helped set up, serve, and clean up, 
and of course, to all our diners! 

 
 

A DIFFERENT Lenten experience… 
 

Contemplating what you're "giving up" for 
Lent?  Or maybe you want to ADD something to 
enrich your prayer time with the Lord?  Then come 
join a Lenten small group for a change in your 
relationship with Jesus and with your fellow 
parishioners.  We invite you to take that step toward 
encountering Christ in a whole new way.  Let's walk 
together to experience the Sunday Lenten readings in 
prayer and community outside of the Mass and, for a 
change, in our homes. 

Find a group meeting near your home and/or 
on a day/time that fits your schedule this Lent.  Email 
Roxanne (RoxanneNepo@gmail.com) or call/text 
215-520-2997 for more information.  Groups will 
start meeting the week of February 19 and every 
week until Holy Week. 

 
Life is changed, not ended. 

Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of James 

Strazzella.  May his soul, and the souls of all the 

faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in 

peace.  Amen. 

Pre-order your copy now!  To be released February 21. 
 

 
 

“This is an important book about the most 
important questions: who are we as 

Christians, and how do we live and love, 
work and create?  A must-read for Catholics 
and anyone concerned for America's future.”     

- Most Reverend Jose H. Gomez,  
Archbishop of Los Angeles 

 

Lent 2017 at Saint Matthias 
 

Ash Wednesday (March 1) 
Mass with the distribution of ashes: 

7:30 AM, 12 Noon, 7:00 PM 
Confessions: 

11:30 to 11:55 AM and 6:30 to 6:55 PM 
 

Stations of the Cross (followed by confessions) 
Every Tuesday of Lent at 7:00 PM 

 
"Best Lent Ever” 

Sign up for a free e-mail program featuring author 
Matthew Kelly.  From Ash Wednesday to Easter get 

short inspirational videos that will help you to identify 
what stands between you and happiness … and what 

to do about it.  Visit www.BestLentEver.com 

 

 

http://saintmatthias.org/events/family-open-gym/20160115
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Archbishop's Lecture Series: 

“The Cultural Impact of Gender Ideology” 

Presented by Mary Rice Hasson 

Monday, February 13th – 7:00 PM 

Saint Charles Borromeo Seminary 

Many people are shocked at what they see as the 

gender dominoes tumbling. The most basic human 

realities, "male" and "female", are being subverted. 

Transgender activists – including the US Departments 

of Justice and Education – deny the reality that 

biological sex is intrinsically connected to male and 

female identity. The very institution of Marriage is 

under assault.  Mary Rice Hasson is an author, 

mother, attorney, and Fellow at the "Ethics and Public 

Policy Center" (D.C.) where she directs the "Catholic 

Women's Forum." Lecture is free and open to the public. 

 
Saint Teresa of Calcutta Day of Reflection 

at Malvern Retreat House 

Theme: Dark Night of the Soul 

February 15 

Monsignor Michael T. Mannion is a priest of the 

Diocese of Camden and enjoyed a twenty nine-year 

friendship with Mother Teresa which began in Rome 

while serving the poor while studying for the 

priesthood, and will direct the retreat.  Monsignor will 

be sharing his personal experiences with this newly-

proclaimed saint, as well as the spiritual insights that 

he gained from her.  Cost: $35, including continental 

breakfast and lunch.  More information/registration: 

www.malvernretreat.com or 610-644-0400. 

 
THEOLOGY ON TAP 
Adults ages 21-35 
February 17 
Doors open 6:45 PM 
Program begins at 7 PM 
Saint Charles Seminary 

Topic:  “Becoming Fire” with speakers Dr. Jessica 
Murdoch from Villanova University and Seminarian 
Steve DiMassimo.  Evening ends with Night Prayer.  
Come and enjoy drinks (beer, wine, and soft drinks), 
snacks, conversation, and more with our seminarians 
and other local young adults!  Search us, Like us, and 
RSVP on Facebook! 

 

IHM Sisters 
Discernment Retreat 
February 17 to 19   
(Friday 6PM to Sunday 1PM) 
Villa Maria House of 
Studies, Immaculata, PA 

Young women (18-35) are invited to join us for this 
retreat, which focuses on the IHM Charism and the 
importance of listening to God’s call and discovering 
the many ways that God speaks to us.  Time will be 
included for personal and communal prayer, as well as 
the opportunity to interact with the Sisters in 
Formation.  For questions or for information, please 
email ihmvoc@aol.com or call 610-889-1553. 

 
Mothers’ Home in Darby is our region's only 

residential program for homeless, pregnant women. 

Mothers’ Home is hosting its Annual Bowl-A-Thon 

fundraiser at Sproul Lanes in Springfield on February 

18.  Two time slots are available:  3 to 5 PM and 6 to 8 

PM.  Each lane costs $150, and includes a private lane 

for 6 bowlers, shoe rental, two pizzas and soda. 

Sponsorships available on various levels. Register at 

www.mothershome.myevent.com. 

 

 
 

More information about the following concerts 
at CathedralPhilaConcerts.org! 

Please plan to join us for one or more of the following: 
 

¶ The Choir of Little Miami High School:  

February 18 at 6:30 PM. 

¶ Voices of Spirit (Duquesne University): March 
11 at 7:30 PM. 

¶ CAPA Choir in Concert: òThe Beauties of 
American Choral.ó  March 13 at 7:30 PM at the 
Cathedral Basilica of Ss. Peter and Paul.  Some 
of the most talented young singers in 
Philadelphia bring a panoply of American choral 
music to the Cathedral Basilica in this lively 
program by the Choir of the Philadelphia 
Creative and Performing Arts High School. 
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St. Margaret School Designer Bag Bingo 

Mark your calendars for a fun-filled night of bingo 

and many chances to win a great designer bag from 

designers such as Kate Spade, Coach and Michael 

Kors. This event will be held at the St. Margaret 

School gym on February 24. Doors open at 6:30 PM. 

Reserve a table for you and your friends, or come by 

yourself and we will find a table for you! Tickets can 

be pre-ordered for $30 or bought at the door for $35. 

Tickets/information: smsnarberth.org. 

 

 
9th Annual Archdiocesan 

Men's Spirituality Conference  

Catholic men are invited to the 9th Annual 

Archdiocesan Men's Spirituality Conference.  March 4 

at St. Joseph University’s Hagan Arena.  Speakers 

include EWTN’s Dr. Marcellino D’Ambrosio, author, 

TV and radio host and founder of the Crossroads 

initiative and an authority on the Early Church, 

inspirational speaker; Kevin Reilly, former 

Philadelphia Eagle whose career was ended by a rare 

cancer that led to the removal of his left arm; and 

Damon Owens, director of JoyTOB and international 

speaker on the Theology of the Body.  Acclaimed Irish 

tenor, Mark Forrest, will provide inspirational 

accompaniment during a special directed Eucharistic 

Adoration.  The Sacrament of Reconciliation will be 

offered, and the Conference will conclude with Mass 

celebrated by the Most Reverend John McIntyre. 

Lunch is included. Register now at manupphilly.com. 

 
Retreat for Healing Sexual Abuse 
Grief to Grace: Healing the Wounds of Abuse is an 
integrated psychological and spiritual program for 
anyone who has suffered degradation or violation 
through physical, emotional, sexual, or spiritual abuse.  
The program, held March 5th – 10th at the Franciscan 
Spiritual Center in Aston, offers a very unique process 
for helping victims of abuse to grieve the past and 
discover spiritual healing and transformation. All 
treatment is based on a firm Christian Foundation as 
well as sound medical and psychological principles.  
Information: www.grieftograce.org or 610-203-2002. 

 

Come Apart for Awhile:  A Mini -Retreat 

March 6 & April 3 from 9 AM to Noon at the IHM 

Conference Center in Bryn Mawr.  Cost: $15.  Infor-

mation: ihmconferencecenter.org or 610-581-0120. 

 
Waldron Mercy Academy, a Blue Ribbon School of 
Excellence located in Merion, offers a Montessori 
program for children ages 3 to 6, and an Early 
Childhood Program for 3 year olds, through grade 8. 
Call 610-664-9847 or visit www.waldronmercy.org.  
Open House on March 7 at 9 a.m. 
24th Annual Marion Day at Saint Charles Seminary 

Saturday, March 11 ; 9 AM – 4 PM 

Conferences by Fr. Mark Mary, MFVA of EWTN’s 

“Life on the Rock,” Mass, Lunch, and a Holy Hour.  

Sponsored by the Seminary’s Legion of Mary 

Praesidium.  Donation of $10 for lunch.  Please RSVP 

before March 1 to advancement@scs.edu or 610-785-6270, 

and include your name and number of persons attending. 

 

 
MOM Heart of the Home Day of Renewal 

March 18th from 9 a.m. ï 3:30 p.m. at Ss. Simon and 

Jude Parish, West Chester. Calling moms of all ages 

and types: new moms, seasoned moms, grandmothers, 

step-mothers; even if youôre not a mom!  Come listen 

to two amazing, inspirational speakers: Lisa 

Mladinich and Eleanor Farzetta. Info:  www.mom-

heartofthehome.org/events.html, or 484-798-7368. 

 
Mount Saint Joseph Academy, a Catholic college 
preparatory school for girls, invites all interested 7th 
grade girls to register for The Pre-HSPT to be given on  
Saturday, March 25, 8:00 a.m. ς 11:30 a.m.  The         
Pre-HSPT is a 7th grade edition of the actual Scholar-
ship/Entrance Exam given to eighth grade applicants. 

Registration online only at: www.msjacad.org/ 
practicetest. 

 
Intentions of Pope Francis 

February, 2017:  Comfort for the afflicted 
That all those who are afflicted, especially the poor, 
refugees, and marginalized, will find welcome and 
comfort in our communities. 
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“Catholic news vital for forming adults who will lead the church, speaker says” 
(Article by Matthew Gambino, February 1, 2017.  Reprinted from CatholicPhilly.com.) 

 

Catholic news media might be the remedy for three of the greatest challenges facing the church in the United States 

today, according to a leading Catholic journalist who spoke Jan. 30 at St. Charles Borromeo Seminary, Wynnewood. 

Gregory Erlandson, director and editor in chief of Catholic News Service, delivered the Cardinal John Foley Lecture 

for about 50 attendees at the seminary including Archbishop Charles Chaput.  CNS is the official Catholic news agency of the 

United States Conference of Catholic Bishops and a partner with CatholicPhilly.com. 

In his talk, Erlandson recalled the words of Cardinal Foley that could be considered the mission statement of Catholic 

communicators. Media professionals, the cardinal said only weeks before his death in 2011, have a “sacred bond” with media 

consumers.“  They look to you for information, for formation, for inspiration,” the cardinal said at the time, repeating a theme 

he had offered Catholic journalists many times in his long ministry in the church and in the Catholic press.  The cardinal was 

editor of The Catholic Standard and Times newspaper in Philadelphia from 1970 to 1984 when he was named to lead the 

Pontifical Council for Social Communications at the Vatican.  Cardinal Foley supported and encouraged generations of 

Catholic journalists, and his words still apply to the issues facing Catholics and journalists today, Erlandson suggested. 

He offered context to his talk titled “The Power of the Word: Catholic News Media and Spiritual Formation” by 

describing three crises in the church today.  “My conversations with Catholics around the country suggest that they are 

unaware … of the challenges we face now and will face in extremis in the near future,” Erlandson said. 

First, an aging priesthood faces a “demographic cliff” that in coming years will not have enough active priests to 

sustain parish life in the United States as it is structured today.  “Each year an average of about 400 new priests are ordained 

nationwide, while an average of 1,500 retire or die,” Erlandson said. 

He also cited the decline in the reception of sacramental marriage as well as baptism and other sacraments, driven 

largely by divorce and remarriage outside the church. 

Lastly, Erlandson described the dearth of Catholic faith formation for children and especially of adults. Citing a 

statistic that only 15 percent of Catholic school-age children attend a Catholic school and despite valiant efforts of volunteer 

religious educators in parish programs, “nearly everyone agrees that many Catholic parents are too distracted, 

undereducated in the faith or broken to assume their role as ‘primary educators’ of their children,” he said.  Putting it bluntly, 

Erlandson said two generations of parents “have been educated primarily in, at best, 40-minute class sessions 20 or so weeks 

a year from first through eighth grades or until confirmation, whichever comes first. Too many of them are, in terms of their 

religious I.Q., children inhabiting adult bodies.”  It has been said that Catholics today are the best educated in the history of 

the church, but “in this country, this applies to their MDs and their MBAs, not to their religious education,” Erlandson said. 

If Catholic families are the building blocks of parishes that are stressed by a gap in clergy resources, then a “parish- 

and family-centered religious education system” is sorely needed, he said. “At this point the greatest strategic need facing the 

church may be in the area of adult faith formation and education.”  Erlandson suggested Catholic media including television, 

radio, digital and print publications may best address the need to form lay Catholics to accept the leadership roles they will 

increasingly need to take in the church. 

Catholic news and commentary can inform Catholics on the issues of the day by “helping them to see reality through 

Catholic eyes,” Erlandson said, adding the church “needs a voice to tell the stories that are not being told, or not being told 

well, and it needs a voice to mobilize Catholics.”  Secular media might not present issues such as the HHS contraceptive 

mandate, health care reform, immigration reform or the Christian diaspora in the Middle East with the Catholic perspective 

that offers not propaganda but the truth of the Gospel.  “The regular appearance of a Catholic publication with news, 

analysis, columns and features in a virtual or actual mailbox does more to help form more adult Catholics than any other 

method or tool,” Erlandson said. 

Catholic news media’s stories of ordinary people striving in extraordinary ways for holiness have an undeniable 

power “to show that what God asks of us, what the church teaches, can be lived out in the real world,” he said. “It is being 

done. And the lesson is that we can do it too.”  Just as secular media are experiencing seismic changes in their business model 

and even in their quality, the Catholic press is also under great stress “but it remains a vital and valuable tool in service to the 

church,” Erlandson said.  “It needs the resources to flourish and to fulfill its role to inform, to form and to inspire, particularly 

at this time when other institutions of the Church, especially the parish, are facing equally daunting challenges and are in 

need of a well-formed laity.” 

And while he pointed out “print is not dead” and delivering a publication into homes remains “the ultimate push 

technology,” he also acknowledged social media, video, print and digital all are tools the church can use to preach the Gospel 

“and to reach modern men and women effectively.” 


